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 Time commenced - 9:30 am  
 Time finished - 10:25 am 
 
 
LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE B 
5 NOVEMBER 2004 
 
Present: Councillor Jones (Chair) 
 Councillors Bolton, Jackson, MacDonald and Richards 
 
 
51/04 Apologies  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Brown and Redfern. 
 
52/04 Late Items Introduced by the Chair 
 
There were no late items. 
 
53/04 Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
54/04 Application for an Occasional Public 

Entertainment Licence – The Gatehouse, 5 Friar 
Gate, Derby 

 
A report of the Director of Corporate Services was considered which gave 
details of an application for an Occasional Public Entertainment Licence, to 
extend the opening hours on the night of Saturday 6 November from 4.00am 
to 6.00am, for the Gatehouse, 5 Friar Gate, Derby. Mr Greg Dufton – the 
applicant attended the meeting and addressed the Sub Committee.   
 
It was noted that there were no objections from Environmental Heath and 
Trading Standards, Derbyshire Fire and Rescue Service, Police Authority or 
Development and Cultural Services.  Reservations had been received from 
Pollution Control in relation to noise levels.  Officers had visited the premises 
and discussed their concerns with the applicant.  The applicant had agreed to 
carry out all necessary work within a period of 4 weeks. 
 
Objections had been received from residents of Cavendish Court, Willow Row 
in respect of noise levels.  Joan Lonnon and John Nicholson – residents of 
Cavendish Court and Steven Ward – representative from Derwent Living, 
attended the meeting and addressed the Sub Committee. 
 
Resolved to grant the application for an Occasional Public 
Entertainment Licence on 6 November 2004, subject to a reduction of 
the closing time from 6.00am to 5.00am. 
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The Committee also sought and obtained an undertaking from the 
applicant to upgrade the fire doors, as he had indicated, by 3 December 
2004. 
 
Finally the Sub Committee recommended that the applicant meets with 
representatives of the residents association to discuss the effectiveness 
of the ongoing noise reduction initiatives. 
 
 
 

MINUTES END 


